Minutes of the West Malvern Annual Parish Meeting held at 7.00pm on Monday 11th April 2011 in 
West Malvern Village Hall
Present

Six members of the Parish Council
Rod Reynolds, Safer Roads Partnership
PC David Eversham

CSO Kevin Youds

District Cllrs. Jenny Kelly & John Raine
Janet Whittlestone, Tree Warden

Robin Whittlestone, Footpaths Warden

Mr D Sharp (Clerk)

Nineteen members of the public
1. Introduction by the Chairman

Cllr. Roberts, chairman of the Parish Council, welcomed members of the public and introduced the guest speakers.  
2. Apologies for absence

County Cllr. Beverley Nielson

Chris Rouse, Malvern Hills Conservators
3. Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 10th May 2010.

These were approved by the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

4. Presentation by PC David Eversham, Local Policing Officer
Several residents mentioned that bad parking during WestFest had created a number of problems.  PC Eversham confirmed that penalty notices had been affixed to several vehicles and some had been left for several days.  They would monitor the situation closely at this year’s event.
Queries on traffic speeds were to be addressed by Rod Reynolds.

5. Presentation by Rod Reynolds, Safer Roads Partnership
Mr Reynolds gave a brief overview of the work undertaken by West Mercia Safer Roads Partnership within Shropshire, Herefordshire and Worcestershire.  Data regarding vehicle speeds had been gathered in the village between 1st and 18th February at sites on Croft Bank and West Malvern Road.  The results showed that 85% of vehicles drove under the speed limit and this figure indicated that there was no speeding issue and no requirement for further enforcement.  Mr Reynolds accepted that the narrow roads and footways may give a perception of greater speeds.

He confirmed that parking enforcement was low down on the police’s priorities and financial constraints would continue to make this more so.

There was a possibility that West Malvern might benefit from Vehicle Activated Signs and the Parish Council were to be informed if any became available.     
The Chairman thanked all the guest speakers.

6. County and District Councillors Reports

District Cllrs. Jenny Kelly and John Raine reviewed the tasks that the District Council was responsible for, notably planning and the new localism bill which may allow parishes to be more proactive; street cleaning; and waste collection and recycling.  Although at present there was no doorstep glass recycling, other options were being investigated.  
7. Reports from the Parish Council

Chairman Cllr. Joyce Roberts:

The Chairman thanked all councillors and clerk for their hard work over the 4 years of the current parish council and hoped that as many as possible would stand for re-election next month.

The parish council surgery that is held on the last Saturday of every month at the Elim shop had been worthwhile and would continue.  Over the past year new equipment had been installed in the playground and negotiations to acquire the title deeds of village hall were ongoing.  The allotment association had a new chairman in Mick Aldridge although all were saddened by the death of the treasurer Colin Tudge.  Grit bins in the parish had been surveyed and the future of the Lamb Inn was still of concern.

Finally she thanked Hilary Elgar and Janet Whittlestone for their work as tree wardens.  Both were to retire this year.   
Tree Warden’s Report:
Janet Whittlestone briefly reviewed her 15 years as tree warden along side Hilary Elgar who had already retired.  Her main role was to help and advise residents and to oversee the 9 TPOs that were currently active in the parish.  She was to retire in September and the search was already underway for a replacement.

Parish Paths Warden’s Report: 
Robin Whittlestone reported that there were 143 public rights of way in the parish and a review had recently taken place to prioritise them concerning maintenance.  He was currently liaising with Hereford County Council over a non registered path through Runnings Park.

Clerk – Financial Report: 
The Clerk presented draft accounts for the Parish Council and answered queries from residents.
9. Questions & Comments from the floor

Saturday night rowdiness on the playing fields was to be reported to the police. 
The Chairman thanked the public and guest speakers for attending and the meeting closed at 8.40pm.

